



ROYAL RANGERS HOST CAMPOUT WEEKEND

The Baltimore Area Royal Rangers held their annual campout at **Mountain View** in May. They tented out on the property and used their outdoor wilderness skills to have a great weekend



of fellowship and growing in the Lord.

From the Royal Rangers website, it states: "Royal Rangers - Developing the Total Boy for Christ. Royal Rangers is an activity-based, small-group church ministry for boys and young men in grades K-12 with a mission to evangelize, equip and empower the next generation of Christlike men and lifelong servant leaders."

The Royal Rangers organization was started in 1962 and has been growing young men in the Lord nationwide ever since. For more information, please go to www.royalrangers.com.



Honor Loved Ones with a Living Memorial or In Honor Gift!

Here's an opportunity to show your love for someone special, and benefit **Mountain View Bible Camp** at the same time! If you'd like to donate to **MVBC** *In Memory of* or *In Honor of* someone, simply print & fill out the coupon below and return it with your donation. You can also write it out if you wish. **Memorials and Honors will appear in future newsletters.** If you'd like to remain anonymous, that's fine too, just let us know. Many thanks!

IN MEMORY OF / IN HONOR OF

(Please Circle One)

Mr./Mrs./Miss				Check
Given by: Mr./Mrs./Miss				here if you'd like to remain
Address:				anonymous
City:	State:	Zip:	Date:	

MOUNTAIN VIEW-THEN AND NOW

Mountain View has really changed over the last 70 years. In every newsletter we're highlighting a different feature of camp to show how different it looks now. If you have a photo of the camp from long ago, send it to **MVBC_BREN@protonmail.com** and we'll compare it to how it looks today!

Looking down on the camp - the view from Deep Run Road has changed a good bit! More buildings as well as improvements on the facilities are testament to God's goodness. Praise His name!





WOULD YOU LIKE TO RECEIVE THIS NEWSLETTER ELECTRONICALLY?

Now that **Mountain View's** newsletter is only produced online, you can read it by viewing it or downloading it from the camp's website. If you'd like an e-mailed copy, just let us know by sending your e-mail address to **MVBC_BREN@protonmail.com**.

Also, please tell us if there's someone you know who'd like to receive the newsletter, or if you'd like to be removed from the e-mailing list - thanks!

Mountain View Wish List

- Pool Basketball backboard, rim & net
- Plastic tables for the pool
- Pool soccer goals
- Door mats in good condition
- Sink strainers
- Charcoal grills
- Air fresheners
- Kitchen stools



Board of Directors

Robert Jurick, President Rose Rode, Vice President Al Rode, Jr., Treasurer

Shon & Bren Shaffer(Secretary), Executive Directors

William Zepp Ron McGee
William Christian

Emeritus

Walter Carr

Charles Horn

Irvin Schmidt